PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
October 20, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Patricia Treharne


Member - Lois Barnes
MEMBERS ABSENT:

Chairman - Richard Drinen
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Josh Tope
Engineer, Devon Liggett

Firefighter, Matt Burns

Firefighter - Bennie Pospishel
Firefighter, Casey Welsch
VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Reserve Firefighter - Roland Pfetsch
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Bob Timberman
     Larry Young


Pastor, Steve Bowyer             
Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Clerk Timberman reminded everyone that she would be conducting the meeting due to Chairman Drinen being
on vacation.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: September 22, 2015 
Clerk Timberman asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes; hearing none the minutes were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained that we are at 22.7% of our projected income.  Chief reminded the board that the HR salaries, benefits and retirement sections are over budget due to seasonal overtime, Bear Jaw fires and the volunteer retention grant.  The volunteer retention and recruiting grant gave us money for turnouts for the volunteers and that money will be reimbursed by the grant but at this time it shows us over budget.  One of the bay doors would not open or close and we had to have that repaired so the operational expenses are a little higher than they normally are at this time of year.  Tax money hasn't started to come in yet; we plan ahead every year to have enough money in the special revenue account to cover our expenses between July and the end of October so that we do not have to borrow any money from the bank to cover our expenses, we have not borrowed money since 2007.
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  SEPTEMBER 2015
In September we billed out $38,190.27 in ambulance claims; we received $14,032.26 in payments giving us a year to date figure of $52,814.73.  Resident subsidy for the month was $2035.65 with a year to date figure of $6,362.23.  The aging report is at $86,155.24.
The office manager finished all the Bear Jaw billing; we have received a payment for $9,129.60 from Highlands 

with $77,091.06 still outstanding.  
We also received $1,500.00 in out of district claims with an outstanding balance of 11,200.00.  No payments were received from collections this month.
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report:  SEPTEMBER 2015
The office manager explained that she has been ill and forgot to include the monthly run log comparison in the board reports; the September run log will be included next month with the board reports. 
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
The Chief reminded the board that the money that we receive for the Bear Jaw fires will offset the expenses that we incur during the summer.  We have not heard back on the volunteer recruiting and retention grant that we applied for this year; I am currently trying to plan how our volunteer program is going to go forward from this point.

The Chief explained that the kitchen rebuilding is going to go forward this month.  There have been no exceptional calls in September. 

Member Rose asked if Chief had heard from Mayer whether they were going with Guardian for dispatching.
Chief explained that he has not heard from them and they are probably going to go with someone else.

Member Treharne asked about the Foxboro Contract; Chief explained that he has sent the contract to the County Attorney's office to be looked over before signing.  Chief went on to explain that the Foxboro attorney completely rewrote the contract and he did not want to sign it until the county attorney had reviewed it.  Foxboro did meet our terms; we have received full payment and I do consider them under contract with us.
B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
Chief Welsch reminded everyone that the legislature is out of session until January. 
C.  AFDA Update:
The first rural fire district study committee meeting is October 28th; it will be at one of the Senate meeting rooms.  If you are interested in going to any of these meetings just let Chief know and I will get you all the information.
D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Chief explained that Sedona asked for an extension on the frequencies that belong to us; I gave them until December 1 or as soon as Guardian is able to utilize those other frequencies.  I would like Matt to give you an update on the communications issues at this time.
Firefighter Burns explained the tower to the South is being held up until Sedona relinquishes our frequency.  As soon as we have that frequency back we will need to do some licensing and restructuring of those frequencies.

Guardian's new building has been held up due to construction issues, the last we heard it should be open January 1 or sooner.   

Chief explained that we won't be able to achieve full communications ability until they are into that new building.  We are currently being dispatched by Guardian Air and they are in a separate building than the ambulance group; this is part of our current dispatching problems, the County 9-1-1 system has other problems.  Chief will be forwarding a letter he got from a concerned citizen about the incident at the church several weeks ago; we are not sure who was at fault for those problems yet.  We will continue to follow up on the dispatching problems and get them corrected as soon as possible.  When the dispatch center is completed we will have full cad and communications with their computer dispatch system; allowing us to have the information on the I pads in the engines and ambulances.  
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues

AFDA Update

Dispatch/Communications Update

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Update on legislative issues.
AFDA Update

Dispatch/Communications Update

CALL TO PUBLIC:
None
The meeting adjourned at 3:17 P.M.
NEXT MEETING:  November 17, 2015 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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